Minutes of the meeting of the CICA Housing Committee, Sunday September 9, 2012 at 7:15 at the Parish House
Present: Donna Damon, Mabel Doughty, Bob Earnest, Deb Hall, Beth Howe, Ruth Slagle, Erin Whetham and John Wilson

Absent: David Whiston

1.  Review of applications for SHR

There was discussion of both candidates.

John moved, seconded by several people, to Hold the SHR unit vacant until December 1 if the applicant will sign the lease by Friday September 14 and make a non-refundable payment of one month’s rent by September 28.  If this does not happen, we will review the eligibility criteria in the light of the experience with this round, and then advertise again.
Bob and John said they would develop the rejection letter and send it to everyone for review.  Beth will look for previous letters that have been used.  Bob said it is necessary to include information in it about an appeal process for the decision.  We need to find out how soon the appeal must be filed.

2.  Bob reported on the inspection done by MSHA and Genesis on Friday.  They found several things that need to be fixed , and will give us four more weeks to complete everything.  Donna asked if they had any comment about the ditch.  Bob said they did not.

The various contractors have punch lists of the last things that need to be done such as removing the stones and roots from the loan and possibly adding more gravel to the driveway; hooking up the phone and gas lines.  The yard needs to be seeded.  John said this is a good time of year to do that and we can use his tractor.
Beth and Erin will bring a landscape plan to the next meeting.

John said we should make sure that we have an annual inspection of each unit in our policies.

Donna provided some information about the financial situation of the Church.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Howe

